
Pool-in-Wharfedale Parish Council
	Minutes of the meeting of Pool-in-Wharfedale Parish Council held at The Methodist Rooms, Manor Gardens, Main Street, Pool-in-Wharfedale on Monday 10th February 2020, commencing at 7.30pm.

	Present
	Councillor Lee in the Chair.

	
	Councillors Barlow, Cooke, Davey, Rowling, Parker and Wheeler. Also, in attendance the Clerk John Ryan, Ward Councillors Barry and Caroline Anderson.


	2020/650

	CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUCEMENTS 
No announcements were made.

	2020/651

	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
No members of the public were present. 

	2020/652

	TO ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor Emma Mifsud and Ward Councillor Billy Flynn.


	2020/653

	DECLARATION OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.

No declarations were received. 


	2020/654

	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 
The minutes of the last meeting held on Monday 13th January 2020 were approved, with one small amendment at minute 643, this was moved by Councillor Davey and seconded by Councillor Barlow.  
RESOLVED 

That the Council accepts the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13th January 2020 as a true record. 


	2020/655

	COUNCILLOR VACANCY  
The Council vacancy has been widely publicised, and Council hopes it may help in the recruitment of another councillor. 


	2020/656

	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

Councillor Rowling reported that the services of Planning Consultant Mike Dando have been engaged in advising the council on how to deal with comments and amendments received from the public on the contents of the plan. He will also provide technical advice on comments from Leeds City Council and address any missed opportunities to improve the plan before it goes through the final stages. The Planning Group will meet again on Thursday 13th February 2020. 


	2020/657
	PLAYGROUND INSPECTIONS 
Councillors noted the Inspection Report on the two parish playgrounds from Playdale Playgrounds Ltd. The Report highlighted the need for more bark and the painting of some equipment, it is expected that this work will be undertaken in spring. 
Councillors asked for greater clarification on the Risk Assessment Matrix and the probability scores. The clerk will seek further information. 


	2020/658
	TELEPHONE BOX  

The telephone box has now been cleaned but needs further joinery work inside to cover old wires etc. Painting of the box will be carried out when the weather improves. Councillors discussed possible uses for the box when refurbishment work is completed. Suggestions included a children’s book exchange, and the posting of old photos and historical notes on Pool.  It was also suggested that a Pool-in-Wharfedale sign could be added on the side of the box. 
RESOLVED
That Councillor Parker contact a local joiner to look at the interior of the box, Councillor Lee will investigate the sign and the painting contractor will be asked to undertake the work later in the year. 



	2020/659
	WHARFEDALE GREENWAY

Councillor Rowling and Davey attended the last meeting. A member of the Group was chasing up support from SUSTRANS regarding contact and negotiation with landowners. Councillor Rowling and Davey will also meet with Councillor Stuart Bottomley from Burley-in-Wharfedale for help and advice on dealing with landowners to progress the Pool-in-Wharfedale phase. 


	2020/660

	TRAFFIC CONCERNS IN POOL 
Ward Councillor Barry Anderson and Parish Councillor Richard Parker will meet with a Leeds Council Highways Officer on Friday 21st February 2020 to walk around the village and discuss the various traffic and road safety issues which need attention. 


	2020/661

	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

No planning applications were received since the last meeting. 
RESOLVED

Concerns regarding planning applications from residents and parish councillors are sent to the local Planning Authority for consideration. 

	2020/662

	CLERK’S REPORT 

Details of access to the new website at the Yorkshire Local Council’s Association were circulated. 
Invoices not on Monthly Schedule approved 
Salaries WYPF, HMRC
Royal British Legion £38.50

Little Merryn Ltd £244.50 

Leeds Council £230.15

LJM Groundworks £480.00 

RESOLVED

That the report and invoices be approved, moved by Councillor Davey and seconded by Councillor Barlow. 



	2020/663

	REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

Councillor Cooke raised ongoing problems on the Chevin, where large parts of the estate are impassable, footpaths and car parks are in a very poor state of repair. No action has been taken to date by the Chevin Management Committee.
Councillor Barlow reported on the last meeting of the RGMC where they were pleased to welcome a new member of the committee Mr Peter Varney. Councillor Barlow also reported on the security post being installed on the 11th February 2020 at the entrance gate leading to Parish/RGMC land and the need for a combination lock to secure the post and gate.  


	2020/664
	MONTHLY FINANCE REPORT 

Councillor Cooke moved that the Monthly Finance reports for January 2020 be approved this was seconded by Councillor Barlow.


	2020/665
	TO CONSIDER ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS 



	
	The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 9th March 2020 at Old Pool Bank Village Hall, Old Pool Bank, Pool-in-Wharfedale commencing at 7.30pm


	
	The meeting closed at         8.30pm                     SIGNED BY 



